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Chief’s Statement Regarding the Passing of two SDPD Detectives 

 
San Diego – It is with a heavy heart that I announce the tragic passing of two of our own 
San Diego Police Detectives.  
 
This morning, Detective Ryan Park and his wife, Detective Jamie Huntley-Park, were 
traveling southbound on I-5 when they were struck and killed by a wrong-way driver. 
    
Because this incident took place on the freeway, the California Highway Patrol will be 
conducting the investigation. 
 
Detectives Ryan Park and Jamie Huntley-Park were both hired as police recruits on the 
same day, a little over nine years ago. They were promoted to Detective on the same day, 
almost three years ago. Ryan was assigned to the Homicide Unit and Jamie was assigned 
to Southern Division Investigations. Both were beloved, dedicated, and decorated public 
servants.  
 
I want to extend my sincere condolences to Jamie and Ryan’s loved ones. I also ask for 
the San Diego community to keep their thoughts and prayers with Jamie and Ryan’s 
families during this difficult time. 
 

David Nisleit 
Chief of Police 
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